
                                                                                                                        

 
          www.saaclub.com 
 

Minutes September 27, 2011 Meeting 
 

(Next meeting is on October 25, 2011 7:30 pm) 
 

November meeting is moved to Tuesday Nov. 29 
 

President John called the meeting to order @ 7:30 PM.  
 

Guests:  Don Summach, Cash Dietz, Blake Wiggins 
  

  John asked if there were any errors or omissions for the minutes of the August 23, 
2011 meeting.  The minutes were M/S by Ken Johnston/Bob Maguire, carried.   
 
 

TREASURERS REPORT 
 

Jim Lauritzen gave the treasurer's report which included the balance of the accounts.  
Jim asked if there were any questions. There were none. Treasures report was M/S by Mike 
van Grondelle /Lloyd Morgan carried. 
 

 Jim mentioned that the Barn Playhouse tickets, some were unsold and a loss of $186 
occurred.  The Barn Playhouse does not accept ticket returns but did help with letting 
patrons know that Jim had tickets as Barn Playhouse was sold-out. 
 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 
 
  John welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 
  Ditch Pick was short on manpower so did not do the full 10 km.   
 
  Corn Roast September 11 was well attended ( 75).  Thanks to the social committee., 
Lloyd and Melanie Morgan, Ted and  Vivien Robb, hosts John and Linda Boehmer  and Bill 
and Jeanette Holder for the ice cream.  John mentioned the residents of Kenaston liked all 
the cars parked on the streets. 

 
  
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 
  We received notices of several events taking place (see Other Upcoming Events)  



 
 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
 Norm Mowles spoke on the Bursary for Kelsey, it is for a 3 or 5 year commitment and 
would be available for the 2nd half of the course and be based on financial need.   
 
 Roy Dietz moved that the SAAC do a bursary for three years at the sum of $500.00 to 
Kelsey campus in the Automotive Technology and Automotive Body Repair.  2nd by Jack 
Harris 
DEFEATED. 
 
 Fred Remillard moved that the SAAC do a bursary for five years at the sum of $500.00 
to Kelsey campus in the Automotive Technology and Automotive Body Repair. 2nd Mike Van 
Grondelle.  CARRIED. 
 
 Norm will contact Kelsey campus and start the bursary for 2012. 
 
 Fred Remillard asked about getting the latest copy of the bylaws to look at a revision 
again. 
 
 Jack Harris spoke that the Club had done several restoration projects over the years 
and was wondering how the Derby was progressing.  Bob Maguire spoke that they were 
looking for space to do the work.  The museum has no space for the car to be worked on. 
There is agreement that it be a static display between the museum and the club. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
   
 Executive 2012 elections are in January, looking for vice-president, treasurer, 
secretary and three directors. 
 
 The SAACC rosters will be available at the meeting in October at a cost of $3 
 
 Entertainment at the meeting was provided by all those present.  John asked everyone 
to talk about their first car.  There were a few that ended in flames, some traded for grain, 
some wish they still had the car. Thanks to all that participated. 
 

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS  
 
  The next meeting is at the WDM on Tuesday October 25, 2011 at 7:30pm  
 
  November meeting is moved to Nov 29 due to the Festival of Trees. 
 
  Entertainment at October meeting will be Fred Remillard speaking about the Cars of 
Cuba 

 
        

OTHER UP COMING EVENTS 
 



 The website for other upcoming events is: www.autoevents.ca and the new 2011 
calendar is up and running: Check it out.  Thanks go out to Dale T for putting this together. 

 
 
 Oct. 28-29 Yorkton Swap Meet 
 
 Oct 15- 9:30 am sharp- Real Estate, Collector Vehicle and Antique Auction, closing out 
sale for ZIMMER Motor products LTD.  Hodgins Auctioneers  1-800-667-2075 or 
www.hodginsauctioneers.com  Collector cars, cars, restorable& salvage trucks, scale model 
automobiles, tractors, antique farm implements, antiques and collectibles. 
 
  
NUTS & BOLTS 
 

 Service Station Memorabilia-like new aluminum/plastic v-belt measurement device 
“gates” has sales tag still attached, oil can with flex spout and trigger valve, oil drum bung 
tap, door hinge lube sticks Contact Jim Berg:373-9528, 203-4332 
 
 
50/50 DRAW 
 

The 50/50 draw this evening was for $38.50 and won by Paul Collyer.  Thanks to Norm 
Mowles for selling the 50/50 tickets. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:23 pm 
 
 

*DON’S CEREBELLUM TICKLERS: 
 

Be careful reading the fine print.  There is no way you’re going to like it. 
 
YOUR 2011 EXECUTIVE TEAM 
 
President –          John Boehmer Res- 252-2713 Email: johnlin@sasktel.net  
Past President –     Paul Collyer Res– 242-1959 Email: paulcollyer@sasktel.net  
Vice President –    Norm Mowles Res- 492-2237 Email: nemowles@sasktel.net  
Treasurer –            Jim Lauritzen Res- 384-2367 Email: marjim@sasktel.net      
Secretary –  Joanne Dwernychuk Res-242-4905 Email: gjdwernychuk@sasktel.net  
 

                One Year Directors                                       ______    Two Year Directors                   
                               

- Dave Huber   Res- 931-7769    -Ray Fribance Res- 477-0231 
      Email: daveandcarol@sasktel.net      Email: rayfribance@sasktel.net  
- Bob Maguire Res- 978-2162    -Gerald Schaeffler Res – 373-6554 
       Email: magrob1@sasktel.net     Email: gschaeffler@shaw.ca  
- Lloyd Morgan Res- 343-0489           -Luc Vangool Res: 373-6693                                                                                           

Email- morganlam@shaw.ca     Email: lvangool@shaw.ca  
 
                                                                                                

*Our Club web site address is: http://www.saaclub.com 
 

*Provincial club website address is: http://saacc.ca 
 

*National club web site address is:http://www.naacc.ca 
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